

October 2015

Reminders

- Many more ID cards have been made and sent. If you still do not have an ID card the
 easiest and cheapest option is to take a head shot on your digital camera or mobile
 phone and email it to me.
- Remember, if you change your email address please let me know and I can update my records and notify your local PCSO so you continue to stay in the loop.

Meetings Cluster/District groups

It is our aim to connect all groups in the East Riding to a district group. Where there is no existing district group this takes time as in some areas there are not enough individual groups set up. We are working on that.

We had our second meeting of the South Haltemprice Group (formally known as the Hessle group) on 10th September at Hessle Town Hall. A volunteer has agreed to take on the role of overall coordinator to take the group forward. Thank you!

On 24th September we had our first Pocklington and Area Group meeting at the Old Courthouse Pocklington. It was agreed that the meeting was useful and we will have our second in early March and hopefully we will find a volunteer to move the group forward.

The Vicar of Skirlaugh and Benefice, Revd Andrew Simpson, has kindly linked in with ERYC NHW and set up 7 groups across Holderness. I am attending a few coffee mornings in the area to introduce myself to the residents. I was in Skirlaugh and Long Riston last week and will be in Bewholme on Saturday 7th November.

After meeting a resident who lives on our waterways here in the East Riding the idea of a Riverwatch was started. With the support of Humberside Police we now have 3 groups across the waterways and hopefully more to come.

Events and Surgeries

ERYC organised a 3 day door knock surgery in Hessle and out of that came a new group, Seaton Road. We also had a meeting at the Town Hall regarding issues on the foreshore. We conducted a door knock on the Kirkfield Estate in Withernsea and spoke to the residents

there. As well as this we attended a presentation morning for carers at the Shores Centre to promote the benefits of NHW.

We have set up a free 'Safeguarding Adults' training morning in November specifically designed for NHW Coordinators. This filled up in a week and I am sure more will follow. To register your interest please email or call me. The more interest we have in advance the more likely it is that I can get more courses set up.

I will be attending the National NHW Network Conference in Birmingham on Thursday 3rd December 2015. The purpose of this event is to bring together key Neighbourhood Watch contacts, senior police colleagues and Police & Crime Commissioners. The aim is to showcase the new tools, infrastructure and direction for Neighbourhood Watch, which NHWN is beginning to implement in line with the new Strategic Plan 2015/20.

I will feed back to you in the next newsletter and think it a good idea to dedicate some of our event on the 23rd April to discuss and workshop the Strategic Plan.

New Groups (1st July to 31st October)

Seaton Road Hessle **Preston Village** Bielby Drive and Area Beverley **Carr Close Beverley** Minster Avenue Beverley St Quintin Field Nafferton Bridge Lane Driffield Kirkfield Estate Withernsea Londesborough Village Northway Goole Skirlaugh and Benningholme Long Riston and Arnold Ellerby, Swine, Coniston and Thirtleby Rise Village Catwick Village Bewholme and Nunkeeling Sigglesthorne and Seaton RIVERWATCH Driffield, Wansford and Frodingham Beck

In partnership with Bridwatch

Bridlington Action Group

New Coordinators taking on the mantle...

Mr Ryan Tibthorpe Village
Ms Nocton Westmorland Bridlington

New Signs for old...

APC NHW Group Hessle

New Coordinators needed...

Bridlington

'Nidderdale Watch' which covers Woodlands Close, Nidderdale Close, Calderdale Close, Thornton Drive. Also 'Fields Watch' which covers Roundhay, Belgrave, Summerfield, Mayfield, Meadowfield Roads, Trafalgar Crescent and Marine Drive.

Beverley, St Mary's Lane and Thurlow Avenue

Hessle, Elsham Rise

Kirk Ella, White Walk

Shared news

As you know we have had a high number of reports of scams sent in from coordinators including internet, telephone and door to door. Do keep sharing these warnings.

A date for your diary

The Neighbourhood Watch Event 2016 will be on the morning of Saturday 23rd April. There is no need to register attendance now as I will send out all the information and forms in the new year.

Deadline for the next NHW Newsletter is Monday 25th January 2016.

Maureen Yates

Community and Crime Reduction Resilience Officer

Housing and Public Protection

East Riding of Yorkshire Council

County Hall

Cross Street

Beverley

HU17 9BA

Telephone: 01482 391013

Mobile: 07899 061213

Maureen.yates@eastriding.gcsx.gov.uk